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4. On June 14, 2013, Staff conducted a search for advertising by Christoper 
Dems d/b/a Precision Moving Seattle. Staff found advertising on the 
company’s website, www.precisionmovingseattle.com.2  The website 
advertised a range of services include “local moves, long distance moves, 
packing services, all-inclusive moves and storage delivery.” The website 
listed two telephone numbers, (206) 466-8616 and (425) 344-4044.  Staff 
called (206) 466-8616 and reached a voicemail for Chris. Staff left a message 
requesting a move from a two-bedroom apartment in Everett to a two-
bedroom apartment in Bellevue. 

5. On June 15, 2013, Staff received a call back from “Chris at Precision 
Moving” requesting a call back. On June 17, 2014, Staff called (206) 466-
8616 and reached “Chris.” Staff said she was following up on her June 14 
voice mail request. Staff asked Chris what his hourly rates were. Chris told 
Staff that he charged $89.99 per hour, including “two movers, a truck, all the 
equipment, dollies, furniture pads, etc.” 

6. On June 8, 2013, Staff sent a compliance letter to Christoper Andrew Dems 
d/b/a Precision Moving Seattle, at 808 134th St. SW, Suite 211, Everett, WA 
98204, (1) outlining the licensing process for household goods movers, 
directing Christoper Dems to (2) become licensed within a reasonable time, (3) 
cease unpermitted operations, and (4) outlining the consequences of operating 
as an unpermitted household goods mover in Washington state. Mr. Dems was 
required to respond or apply by July 17, 2013.  

7. On July 17, 2013, Staff received a call from Chris Dems. He told Staff that he 
received the compliance letter and that he wants to get a permit, but does not 
own a truck.  Mr. Dems asked Staff about the permit application, and told 
Staff he just got out of the hospital so wouldn’t be able to work for three 
months. Staff told Mr. Dems that he must cease and desist operating as a 
household goods carrier and remove his advertising. Mr. Dems told Staff that 
he has a lot of money invested in his website and doesn’t want to “lose credit” 
with Google.  Staff advised Mr. Dems that the only way he could continue to 
advertise was to change his website to “labor only” moves and perform labor 
only moving services. Staff then transferred Mr. Dems to the Commission’s 
Licensing Service section. 

8. On July 26, 2013, Staff received a call from Chris Dems. He gave Staff his 
email address and asked to have a permit application sent to him.  Mr. Dems 
told Staff that the plans to cease operating while recovering from an illness, 
and asked what he could do to “clean up” his website. Staff again told Mr. 
Dems that he could advertise as a labor-only company, and warned that Staff 
would continue to investigate his operations to make sure he was not offering 

                                                 
2 See Attachment B for advertisements on Precision Moving Seattle’s website, www.precisionmovingseattle.com, 
printed on June 16, 2013. 
















